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Dear Parents,
1) 3 books Thursday, in blue envelope. 

2) I put new pictures for the on-line portfolio, enjoy! http://recitpresco.qc.ca/portfolio/
-thank you Home & Scholl for our beautiful books
-presenting our Monarque book

-je me présente
3) Picture day for group will be early November. I will send the date soon. You can dress them how you like only for that day.
4) I need a family photo with the names of your family members for a special project in our class as soon as possible. Please send it via email. If it is easier, you can send it in the blue envelope.

5) You received Les abonnements Max in your child’s blue envelope with an explanation sheet. This is the collection of French books that I use in the class and I talked to you about at the parent teacher meeting. Your children will use them in school. You can order them for home. The children from past years were very excited about this. Titoumax is better for French as a second language if you have to pick one, but I use both collections in my class. You can also get both collections. They are guaranteed good quality books, written and illustrated by true artists. Also, on my website, I have put a link to their website. I use it to play with the kids and explore the books. I will place the order OCTOBER 20th.   I really recommend them over Scholastics. Books like these sell for 15$ and we get them for around 10$. Please return the order before October 20th.  You can see them on this website. They will also have the book read in French, so you can listen to the story when you read it.:
http://www.ecoledesmax.com/  
I suggest Titoumax for children who are English and Minimax for children who are French. 
These are a few comments from parents who bought them:

-My daughter thought the books were funny. I thought the books were fantastic because there were so few words on a page, easy words and large print which encouraged my daughter to try and read on her own.

-Great for children who are learning how to read French. I didn’t have a hard time reading and understanding them which is great for someone like me doesn’t read French very well.

-My oldest child could read them to my youngest.

-They are great; we went to the website and played the games related to the books. It is hard to find these books in a store.

-My daughter was already familiar with the books, because you read them at school. She read them like you.
-We read them over and over before going to bed.
6) Monarque book: You have received your child’s Monarque book. Please practice reading it with your child and return it to school when he is ready to read it (it doesn’t have to be perfect, I help them) to the class before the end of October. Come see the pictures of your child practicing on their on-line portfolio. 
7) Please send your child with warm clothes. Remember to write their name in them. (They all have the same gloves and they are not theirs, hihihi). Choose a neck warmer instead of a scarf for colder days. Scarf are dangerous, because they get tangled in park equipment. Please practice getting in and out of clothes with your child, it gives him/her self confidence and independence. If your child comes home with borrowed clothing from school. Please wash the clothes and return them to school.
8) Halloween – please note that if your child is planning on wearing a costume to school, they must come to school in their costume.  Please be sure to minimize accessories, make up should not be brought to school and masks are not permitted.  We are asking, in accordance with our food policy and to ensure to safety of students with allergies that class treats not be sent into school.  If you want to send goodies (not food) to the children for Halloween, please don’t write the names of the children on the bags. 

There are  19 children in the class. 

9) October 31st, we will have a visit from the local Police, who will come in to talk to the children about Halloween safety.
10) Your child received his PETES t-shirt(s). He/She needs to wear his/her PETES T-Shirt for gym every Monday and Wednesday. Sweatpants are a must on thoses days as well.

11) Je me présente: Discover who I am ! Your children had lots of fun presenting and were well prepared. Great job !

12) Towels: please send them back on Monday.
13) If you have ANY concerns or questions write me an email.
Your kids are enjoying school. They are amazing !!!
p.s. please let me know if there are mistakes or typing errors.

THANK YOU 

Suzanne

